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To:
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24 months after initial registration - (also for Third Year part-time)
Re:
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All research students are registered initially for the degree of PhD with assessment points at 12M and again at 24M where students may be transferred onto the MPhil programme. Information on the transfer process can be found in “Procedures and regulations http://www.imperial.ac.uk/admin-services/registry/ Students and Supervisors    http://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/pg/graduate-school/ and Research Degree Assessment and Review at https://www.imperial.ac.uk/about/governance/academic-governance/academic-policy/research-programmes/. Some relevant extracts are included here:

. Assessment of students’ research ability [...] will be determined by a 12M progress examination […]. All students will be required to submit a written transfer report on which they will be given a viva by at least one assessor in addition to, or other than, the supervisor.

. The purpose of the 24M progress examination is to confirm that the student:

(a) has an adequate understanding of the problem;
(b) has a critical awareness of the relevant literature on the subject;
(c) has the capability to pursue research;
(d) has a realistic research plan and schedule for completion within the period;
Assessment for the 24M Progress Assessment consists of several elements which are listed below.  Variations on this are allowed, to cater for particular circumstances, but these must be approved in advance by the Department.  An independent Academic Assessor must be involved; this is an academic other than the Supervisor(s), and is usually another member of the Research Group.

Elements of the 24M Progress Review

· Report. A report normally of 20 pages on the research field is required. This report should complement the one that you produced at the 12M review. By 24M you ought to be able to summarise the aims of your thesis work, the skills that you have acquired (for example experimental or computational methods) and a detailed summary of the results that you have obtained to date. 

· Research Plan. An outline of the Research Plan should be drawn up by the student and approved by the Supervisor.  It should indicate the main milestones of the research, with anticipated dates, leading up to thesis submission. A copy will be required for the departmental file.  Any major changes that subsequently need to be made should be highlighted at the next assessment point.

· Oral Presentation. You will be expected to give a short presentation (~20 mins) on your research and plans. Your supervisor and one (or two) reviewers will then discuss your plans with you (~30 mins) and give you feedback and advice on your progress to completion. The areas that they will be considering include whether the standard of the research is commensurate with that required for a PhD, whether your progress indicates that you will submit within your registration plus writing-up period (normally 3 years plus 6 months for full-time students) and whether your background knowledge is satisfactory.
· Graduate School Courses For students registered under the new direct registration regulations (all students in Physics), the transferable skills requirement can be seen at http://www.imperial.ac.uk/study/pg/graduate-school/students/doctoral/professional-development/attendance-requirement/ and must be done within 24 month milestone.

The review should be completed before the end of your second year for full-time students (and before the end of your third year for part-time students).

	If you would like advice…
This may be a good opportunity to remind research students that if they have concerns over their work or progress or other matters, the Postgraduate Advisor, Prof Jerry Chittenden, is available to discuss and give advice. 

All contacts with him are confidential.

He can be found at:   j.chittenden@imperial.ac.uk, room 744 Blackett, ext. 47654
You may also discuss any concerns with the other people in the College concerned with welfare.  Where possible, a discussion with the supervisor is often best.

** If you have any concerns, do not put off discussing them – 

problems can often be helped by discussion **
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